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October 23, 2024 

 
Dear Neighbors,  
 
Please accept this update from New York Transco (NY Transco) regarding construction 
activities at the New York Transco-owned Dover Station property at 2238 Route 22 Dover, NY 
(Site). Below is an anticipated schedule of activities over the coming months. Please note this 
is subject to change. 

 
• October-December  

o Begin transmission line work on the existing Con Edison 398 line in right-of-way. 
This will be accessed off Cricket Hill Rd from the existing Con Edison access point 
and/or Route 22; general locations noted in map below. 

o Continue foundation work for phase angle regulators (transformers) 
 

• November-December 
o Delivery of phase angle regulators (transformer) and control unit equipment 

 
Safety is our top priority! As such, please do not enter the construction site or approach 
construction crews/equipment. If you need to speak to a project representative, please reach 
out either via phone or email with questions or for more information. Please anticipate future 
communications on our progress or various activities at the Site. 
 
We look forward to keeping you updated on progress and welcome your questions.  

 
Thank you,   

 
Shannon Baxevanis 
Director of Communications & Public 
Affairs, New York Transco 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction Notice 


